City of Mapleton 

Special Meeting 
 FEMA conference call – Levee Recertification – Base Flood Elevations
Official
Tuesday - November 27, 2012 – 11:30 pm
At Moore Engineering West Fargo
Present: Mayor Hillman, Council members Lund, and Dietz.
Absent: RC Johnson & T Pederson.
Others in attendance: Brandon Oye, Kurt Lysne, & Mary H.

Teleconference: Kevin Doyle (Michael Baker Jr. Inc.) Region VIII FEMA staff: Darin C., Elicia S. Shawn S., Tom B. Project Manager.
Meeting called to order 11:35 am

Motion Dietz agenda approval, 2nd Lund.
FEMA Conference Call 
Brandon Oye summarized brief history of recertification information received & Mapleton’s actions thus far.
Geotechnical evaluations (seepage & stability analysis included) have been done so city will be ready when BFE is received. 

Base Flood Elevations (BFE) not supplied to City of Mapleton from FEMA.  FEMA- not yet established “new” BFE maps & model.
City could opt to certify now and IF BFE changed (increased), city would have to recertify later. If decrease – no action.  BFE could also change significantly.  Put on hold – Provisional Accredited Levee Agreement (PAL) expires Dec 1, 2012. Formal process of deacrediting the levee would begin. Letter would be sent to city with paragraph stating “on hold”. FEMA mapping & modeling not finalized and modeling would need to reflect Western Cass Project. 

What is the status of the PAL expiration? 

City progressing as far as possible with requirements for reaccreditation, but without BFE city cannot make physical & financial guesses as to what will or will not be needed for recertification.     
Flood Insurance required after expiration of PAL?  No. Kevin Doyle stated that “the current Flood insurance Rate Map (FIRM) remains the effective map 100%”. The process to complete the revisions to deacredit the levee will take over 18 months after the preliminary new FIRM is issued.   FEMA would accept the certification report for the levee any time prior to finalizing the revisions to remove the levee from the new FIRM.
How far is freeboard going up? Not known. Kurt Lysne stated that Mapleton’s current freeboard already available (has more than 4 - 4.5). Depending on increase a few areas would need a 0.10’ to .50’.
Kevin Doyle - One reason FEMA process delay – co-op significantly with Corp of Engineers for model both are comfortable with.
Carlita Dietz – What about an extension? Denied, PAL does not do extensions (federal rules).

Kurt Lysne – Once maps come out they are preliminary – will be an appeal process – 90 day comment period.

Financing – Improvement district has been created (2010-1). Engineer report – phases – resolution of necessity, & protest hearing needed yet. Water commission 60%. 

Mayor Hillman - Levee system build approx. 1999, final bond/assessments paid in 2013.

2 major issues at this time:


Soughing adjacent to levee along North of RR track by MPB & along Cty 11 by City Hall.

Mayor Hillman requested Moore to summarize this information at the next city council meeting.
Motion Dietz adjourn 2nd Pederson.
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